Don’t Just Tick The Box!

What is this all about and where did it come from?

Our Journey 
Over the last few years, there have been a number of ESRC – Economic and Social Research Council meetings held mainly for adults to talk about key priorities including policy, practice research and theory to highlight and tackle children and young people’s social exclusion.  The seminar gave children and young people and practitioners the opportunity to have their views listened to.  But The Rights of Us took this a stage further and put our views at the centre of this.  

At an event in Liverpool on the 25-27th October 2004 we brought together children and young people from across the country as well as professionals to talk about their experiences of what it’s like for us being young in England today.  We called this The Rights of Us.  One of the good things about the event was that it was all centred, focused and led by us.

At the event we looked at:

· Rights - where do we stand as children and young people in society?  What are our rights under the UN Convention on the Rights of the Child?

· Reality - what’s it like growing up for us today?

· Reflections - how do we understand the link between our rights and the reality of our life experiences?  How should our voices be heard and be included in the people that are making decisions that affect our lives?

· Responses - how do we take our shared experiences forward?  What needs to be done?  Who needs to listen?

During the two days, we took it in turns to stand up and share our personal stories, whilst the adults listened.  There were 7 groups which each shared their personal stories.  These included: young carers from Liverpool, young people from Durham, disabled young people from Birmingham and many more from all parts of England.  After each story was shared, we split up into two groups (adults in one and young people in the other) and talked about what we had heard and pulled out the key messages form each story.  We then came back together as one big group and agreed on the main issues.  

Key Messages / Themes

Even though we were all from different backgrounds and we were all different, the messages and themes that came out of the stories were all the same.  The pain of being ignored.  The feeling in society is that young people are not capable and not able to handle responsibilities.  

e.g. disabled people not being able to make decisions about their health and welfare (young person from Birmingham)

adults jump to assumptions in making key decisions that affect people’s lives without talking to them or taking their views into account (young person from Liverpool)

why can’t young people work alongside adult professionals? (young person from Durham)

The personal stories that we shared didn’t reflect this in reality, and what we are actual asking for isn’t unrealistic.

The main things that we as young people want are:

To be listened to

To have our opinions valued and treated with respect 

To be actively involved in the decisions that affects our lives.    

Being involved in this project has opened our eyes and we no longer live in our own ‘little bubbles’.  We are aware of what goes on around us and how it affects everyone.  Even though the issues were really important and affected us all, we all made great friends and had a laugh.  Two of the really most important things that came out of this were the importance of us all working together – yes children and adults can work together honest! and making sure that children and young people’s experiences are actively listened to and their opinions are valued and treated with respect.  

Now as a result of some of this work we alongside with the adults are planing a number of conferences / events up and down the country about the issues that affect other children and young people’s lives.  The adults organised some money for the events to happen and decided that if they were really on board with the issues, around children and young people’s participation and wanted to have events about and around this, then who better to be involved in the planning from the starting point than children and young people themselves.

Some of the young people involved in this are from the Rights of Us group we have met over 2 weekends to look at and pull this together.  We called ourselves Don’t Just Tick The Box.  We all think this title is really great as it captures some of our feelings and experience of when adults ask us to participate.  As sometimes it does feel like a pointless paper exercise.  We are really looking forward to these events which will happen in the next 1-2 years.  This is really unique as we have never heard of anything like this being done anywhere else before and we think the adults involved are brave!

We as Children and Young People and the Adults involved really believe in the UN Convention on the Rights of the Child, particularly article 12 which says: ‘that Children have the right to say what they think should happen when adults are making decisions that affect them, and to have their opinions taken into account.’ As this is often not our experience.  

We would like to take this opportunity to thank all the adults involved and some of the organisations too including: Investing in Children; Edinburgh University, The Centre for the Study of the Child the Family and the Law at the University of Liverpool, The Children’s Society, and The National Youth Agency.
We are really pleased that 2 members of the Don’t Just Tick The Box group have been able to attend this event and are looking forward to hearing what it was really like from them when they get back.  

Thank you on behalf of the Children and Young People from Don’t Just Tick The Box!  We hope you don’t just tick the box today.  

